
 
MARSHFIELD PARISH COUNCIL                  TUESDAY 7

th
 January 2020 

 

Marshfield Parish Council held a meeting on Tuesday 7
th

 January 2020 in Tolzey Hall at 7.15 pm. 

     

Cllrs present:    Cllr P Munro-Davies     Cllr R Veitch    Cllr S Flint 

                Cllr H Finnegan             Cllr T Durnell  Cllr P Hogben 

            

  Cllr S Reade   

 + 5  members of the public    

  

Apologies:    Cllr R Snow, Cllr A Christie, Cllr G LeMasonry 

  

Confirmation of previous minutes 

 Proposed by Cllr Veitch , seconded by Cllr Finnegan, carried unanimously. 

 

Items from the public  

 None 

 

Matters arising 

a) Highway Matters  

- Report of large pothole in Ringswell Lane, Ayford Lane and Touching End Lane  

 - Advice given of lack of/worn road markings at 2 junctions in the village. 

 - Report of a hole in the pavement outside 90 High Street 

b) Marshfield Outdoor Recreation Association – Nothing to report 

c)  Local Housing Requirement – Planning Application has been submitted but not available on the 

SGC website yet. 

d) Village Biodiversity – Tree and hedge planting went ahead with a good turn out of helpers. Request 

made to find out what pesticides/herbicides are used by SGC to clear the pavements etc. 

 
Planning 

- 20 High Street. Removal of condition (off street parking) attached to Permission 

P19/10960/F. (P19/17705/RVC) 

No objection proposed by Cllr Veitch, seconded by Cllr Finnegan, carried unanimously. 

-  Former Coach House at the Rocks Ashwicke Road. Erection of two storey rear extension to 

facilitate conversion of former coach house to form one new dwelling. (P19/18026/F) 

No objection proposed by Cllr Flint, seconded by Cllr Durnell, carried unanimously 

-  20 Back Lane. Erection of a single storey rear extension. (P19/18403/CLP) 

No objection proposed by Cllr Durnell, seconded by Cllr Flint, carried unanimously 

- 9 Tanners Walk. Erection of a single storey rear extension to form additional living 

accommodation. (P19/18452/F) 

No objection proposed by Cllr Hogben, seconded by Cllr Finnegan, carried unanimously 

-  Marshfield Cricket Club. Ashwicke Road. Demolition of existing clubhouse and erection of 

replacement clubhouse Pavilion to include extra parking. (P19/18708/O) 

Strong Support of the application proposed by Cllr Hogben, seconded by Cllr Veitch, carried 

unanimously 

 

Approved Planning 

- 5 West Littleton Road. Demolition of existing garage. Erection of two storey side and single 

storey front extension. (P19/16140/F) 

- 81A High Street. Works to fell 4 Apple trees. (P19/16545/TCA) 

 

Circulated Schedule 

  - Land Adjacent to Manor Farm P19/5232/F 

Site visit 24
th

 January (time tbc)  Planning Committee Meeting 6th February 11am 



 
 

Enforcement 

  - 81A High Street. Alterations to outbuilding, including raising of the roofline 
 

 

Correspondence 

 Cotswold Edge January 2020 

 A number of resident notifications of Potholes and other Highway issues, StreetCare have been 

notified. 

 Resident concerns over all night street lighting 

 Climate Emergency Action Day, circulate to Councillors. 

 
Electric Vehicle Charging Points 

  

Cllr Reade put forward a suggestion to trial the Community Centre Car Park as a site for an electric vehicle 

charging point. 

In principle a trial was supported by the Council. Proposed by Cllr Finnegan, seconded by Cllr Flint, carried 

unanimously. 

 

Finance 

After the following transactions, balances are: C/A.£793.77 D/A. £89,872.97  

NatWest £24,172.00   Transferred £3000.00 from D/A to C/A 

 

 British Gas DD   £105.22 Electricity at Tolzey Hall 

 MJ Church    £100.80 Bin Collection at Withymead 

 Ambience Landscapes   £1019.47 Field Maintenance at Withymead 

 James Chiddy    £102.50 Maintenance at Pavilion 

 Rygol Electrical   £1122.00 Electric works at Pavilion 

 Felix Vaudin     £112.10 Litter picking at Withymead 

 Marshfield Football Club  £405.00 Pitch Marking 

 Marshfield Allotment Association £500.00 Donation for purchase of Beehive 

 Sustainable Marshfield  £100.00 Donation for purchase of seeds and bulbs 

  

 

 Cheque schedule proposed by Cllr Durnell, seconded by Cllr Finnegan, carried unanimously.  

 

         

District Councillor Feedback 

      

 Cllr Reade advised that the Three Trees Application was still in the system at SGC.  He also confirmed that 

he would be in attendance at either the site visit for the Land Adjacent to the Manor or the Planning 

Committee Meeting and that Cllr Stokes would be able to attend whichever he could not. 

The process of designation of Open Spaces is still underway. The issue of the garages at the Withymead 

Playing fields being within the boundary still needs addressing. 

 

Matters for Discussion 

 

Nothing. 

 

Date of Next Meeting – Tuesday 21
st
  January 2020 7.15pm 

Meeting closed at  7.45   pm 


